IOWA STATE COLLEGE

OF AGRICULTURE AND MECHANIC ARTS

AMES, IOWA

DEPARTMENT OF PHYSICAL EDUCATION

FOR MEN

March 2, 1939

Dr. F. C. Allen Director of Physical Education University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Phog:

In reply to your letter wish to say that I have just talked with Menze and will call the meeting of the basketball coaches for Friday night. This will give you ample time to get here and will keep you from hurrying.

We are all very anxious that each and everyone of you get here as early as possible to enjoy some of the entertainment we hope to provide. In your case, as with the other basketball coaches, we want you to participate in a round of golf Friday afternoon.

With best wishes, I remain

Sincerely yours,

GFV: JH

Director of Athletics